

Mass Schedule:

Monday through Friday 9:00 AM

Saturday Vigils 5:00 PM 7:30 PM

Sunday

7:30 AM

9:30 AM Family Mass (C.L.O.W. Sept. – May)

11:30 AM Choir Mass

Holy Days: Announced

Adoration Schedule:

First Fridays from 9:30 - 10:30 AM and as announced.

St. Mary's Parish

Our Mission:

"To know Christ and to make Him known."

8 Church St., Holliston, MA 01746 Website: www.stmarysholliston.com Email Address: St.marys1870@gmail.com Rectory Phone: (508) 429 - 4427 Religious Education Phone: (508) 429 - 6076

Dear Visitors: Welcome! We are delighted that you chose to worship with us this day. Please introduce yourself to the priest, and if you are interested in becoming a member of the parish then please register through our website or by calling the rectory.

Confession: Saturdays from Noon to 12:45 PM, or by appointment.

Anointing of the Sick: Any time by appointment. Please call as soon as you are aware of a serious illness or upcoming surgery.

Baptism: The 2nd & 4th Sunday of each month. To register for Baptism Preparation call 429-4427.

Marriage: Please call at least 6 months in advance of your desired wedding date. Congratulations!



Dear Members of the St. Mary's Parish Family,

Today's Feast of the Exaltation of the Holy Cross commemorates three events. The discovery of the True Cross in 326 by St. Helena. Its exaltation for public veneration in 335. And its recovery from the Persians in 628.

To "exalt" the Cross, to "uncover it," to see it as an instrument of "triumph" - reveals a truth at the very heart of our Catholic faith. To the world, the Cross may look like a sign of defeat, shame, and sorrow.

But to us - the people of the Resurrection - the Cross is our victory, our glory, and our hope. It is through the wood of the Cross that sin was shattered, death was conquered, and eternal life was opened to us.

This feast invites us not just to look at the Cross, but to lift it up - in our homes, in our hearts, and in our daily lives. To lift high the Cross is to proclaim with boldness:

"Love has triumphed. God has not abandoned us. Suffering is not the end of the story."

In our own lives, we each carry crosses - some visible, some hidden. They may come in the form of illness, broken relationships, financial strain, anxiety, or grief. But Christ has gone before us. He has transformed the Cross from an instrument of torture into the greatest sign of love the world has ever known.

So let us not be afraid to draw near to the Cross. Let us embrace it - not for its pain, but for its power. Because in the Cross, we find a Savior who knows our wounds, walks with us in our trials, and lifts us up when we fall.

As St. Paul reminds us, "We preach Christ crucified... the power of God and the wisdom of God" (1 Cor 1:23–24). May this feast renew in us a deep love for Jesus crucified - and risen - and give us the courage to follow Him more faithfully wherever He leads.

I encourage you this week to take a moment in prayer before a crucifix in your home or here in the church. Let the gaze of Christ on the Cross speak to your heart. Bring Him your burdens. Let Him remind you: "This is how much I love you."

May Mary, Mother of Sorrows, who stood at the foot of the Cross, pray for us and teach us to stay close to her Son - in suffering and in glory.

God bless you.

Rev. Mark J. Coiro





Adult Volunteer Meeting Tomorrow

Adults are needed to help chaperone and bless our Middle School Youth Group this year. Any adult parishioner who attends Mass weekly at St. Mary's, and who is living a life in harmony with the moral teachings of the Catholic faith, may volunteer to be part of this joyful ministry.

Please join us <u>tomorrow</u>, Monday, September 15 at 7 PM in Father Haley Hall. Please bring your calendar, as we will be having adult signups for all fall semester MSYG activities. Please RSVP to <u>St.Marys1870@gmail.com</u> if you are able to attend.

TEACHERS NEEDED ~ LIFE TEEN "PURPOSE"



In anticipation of the new Grade 8 Confirmation age, this year's 7th and 8th Graders are journeying with the "Purpose" Confirmation Program.

Introduced at St. Mary's last year, "Purpose" is very interactive, and we are in great need of Grade 7 teachers for either a Tuesday OR Wednesday night, just twice a month, from 7 - 8:30 PM. We also need Grade 8 teachers for either a Monday OR Thursday night, just twice a month, from 7 - 8:30 PM. Please contact stmarysre1870@gmail.com to volunteer to help our Purpose students.



ST. MARY'S CHURCH GROUP

OPEN TO ALL HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS GRADES 9 - 12 - BRING A FRIEND!

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 14

WHAT TO BRING:

IN FATHER HALEY HALL 7:00 - 8:45 PM

\$5 MONTHLY DUES

1-2 CANS OF SOUP REGISTRATION FORM AND WAIVER / RELEASE

TRIP SIGN UP FORMS AND PAYMENT



QUESTIONS?
CONTACT LISA DUFAULT, HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH MINISTER @
ST.MARYSTGIF1870@GMAIL.COM

PARISH STAFF:

Rev. Mark J. Coiro, Pastor

The Xaverian Fathers, Weekend Assistance

Deacon John D. Barry, Permanent Deacon

Deacon Ronald A. Dowding, Permanent Deacon

Deacon Martin Breinlinger, Senior Deacon

Mrs. Fran Crespi, D.R.E., Grades K-7

Mrs. Lisa Dufault, High School Youth Minister

Ms. Abigail Kelley-Lanser, Organist, Director of Music

Mrs. Mary Beth Harris, Parish Secretary

Mrs. Jennifer Burgett, Religious Education Secretary

Ms. Mary Sanning, Business Manager

Mrs. Najat Whalen, Sacristan

Mr. Billy Hanson, Parish Facilities

R & R Landscaping, Cemetery Care

SECOND COLLECTION NEXT WEEKEND:

Next week's second collection is for the care of our active and senior priests. The Mission of the Clergy Funds is to ensure healthcare and quality of life for our priests, especially when age or health dictates, and we need your help. Remember the priests who have made a difference in your life, and consider honoring them with a gift that helps care for them in their time of need, just as they have cared for us when we needed them. Thank you for your support.

PARISH OFFERTORY LAST WEEKEND:

Automatic Giving:	\$ 3,048.00
WeShare:	\$ 4,824.69
Offertory Envelopes:	\$ 7,656.00
Total Offertory:	\$ 15,528.69

Thank you for making up any missed weekly parish support. The financial health of your parish depends on it. Please consider switching to WeShare or Automatic Giving. See: https://stmarysholliston.com/how-to-give/.



TIMMY CAKES: Thank you to all who helped the Timothy O'Connell Foundation by purchasing Tim's favorite chocolate cake last weekend. All proceeds from the sales of these cakes will

go to the Foundation's charitable mission, including its Scholarship Fund. Any questions email joanneoconnell@comcast.net. Thank you!

LOW-GLUTEN HOSTS: Are available at every Mass at one Communion station - the right side of the main nave aisle as you face the altar. Simply say low gluten, and the clergy or minister will give you one instead. God bless you.

MASS INTENTIONS:

Saturday	September 13		
5:00	Francis X. Costello		
7:30	Deceased Members of the Lovett Family		
Sunday	September 14		
7:30	Gratian Lewis		
9:30	Gary Sencio		
11:30	People of St. Mary's		
Monday	September 15		
9:00	Patrick McDonald		
Tuesday	September 16		
9:00	Rev. Mark L. Noonan		
Wednesday	September 17		
9:00	Rev. Charles R. Kinsella		
Thursday	September 18		
9:00	Paul T. Shea		
Friday	September 19		
9:00	Vonnel Stahl (Living)		
Saturday	September 20		
5:00	Dominic and Grace Magrini		
7:30	Carmen Chiango		
Sunday	September 21		
7:30	People of St. Mary's		
9:30	Joseph Larracy		
11:30	Jack Evans		

TODAY ~ CLOW: The Children's Liturgy of the Word begins again today, Sunday, September 14! Children age 5 - 12 are welcome to come downstairs to engage in interactive lessons about the readings. Younger children may also come with parent accompaniment. If you are interested in helping to lead CLOW this year, please reach out to the Religious Education office. Thank you!

TODAY ~ ST. MARY'S MARRIAGE FELLOWSHIP KICKOFF BBQ! St. Mary's

Marriage Fellowship is a parish ministry that provides opportunities for married couples to support and encourage each other as we grow spiritually and live in accordance with God's plan for marriage. We'd love to meet you! Please join us for a potluck-style cookout today, Sunday, September 14 from 4 - 7 PM. Children are welcome to attend. The cookout will be held off-grounds at the home of Michelle and Jay Skeldon. Appetizers, sides, and desserts would be appreciated if you're able to contribute. Please RSVP by emailing: stmarysmarriagefellowship@gmail.com.



LIGHT IN THE SHADOW OF TRAGEDY

This past week, we have once again been confronted with heartbreaking violence in our nation - a tragic

assassination at Utah Valley University, and a devastating school shooting at Evergreen High School in Colorado. These acts of hatred and senseless destruction pierce our hearts and leave us asking the age-old question: "Where is God in all of this?"

As followers of Christ, we do not shy away from suffering. The Cross is central to our faith - not as a symbol of defeat, but of redemptive love. In the midst of evil, we remember that Jesus too was the victim of injustice and violence. Yet through His Death and Resurrection, love triumphed over hatred, and life conquered death.

Our Catholic response must be more than sorrow - it must be love in action. Let us pray for the victims, their families, the wounded, and even those who caused this harm. As hard as it is, we are called to pray for peace - not only in the world, but in the hearts of those who are consumed by the darkness that leads to violence.

In moments like these, we must be witnesses to hope. Let us remember that every act of kindness, every word of truth, every gesture of compassion becomes a beam of light in this shadowed world. Christ calls us to be peacemakers - to speak up when others are silent, to reach out when others pull away, and to bring healing where there is division.

May the Lord grant eternal rest to the slain, comfort to the grieving, and wisdom to our leaders and communities. And may we, as the Body of Christ, rise to meet the challenge of our times - with courage, love, and unwavering faith. Amen.

"Do not be overcome by evil, but overcome evil with good." Romans 12:21

THE ROSE FOR LIFE: The Rose is sponsored this week by Ann Chiango in memory of Carmen Chiango. Please join her in prayer for an unborn child. Sponsor a Rose by emailing st.marys1870@gmail.com.

MINISTRY FAIR THANK YOU: We had a wonderful turnout for our annual Ministry Fair last Sunday. Thank you to everyone who signed up to contribute to our vibrant St. Mary's community both at the Fair and from the pews at each Mass.

If you missed the Fair, please take a look at the Ministry Needs and Opportunities described in detail in last Sunday's Bulletin by clicking <u>HERE</u>. Then contact the appropriate Ministry Head to find out more or to volunteer.

To all our volunteers, new and renewing, please remember that all ministries have requirements for Protecting God's Children (one-time), CORI (annually, post 7/1), and an acknowledgement that you've received the current Code of Conduct (annually). Catechists are also asked to complete the Catechist's Covenant (one-time). We have tried to make these as easy as possible. Please check with our Religious Ed. Office if you need to update your compliance.

THIS WEEK!

ST. MARY'S MOM'S PRAYER GROUP: Join us this Tuesday, September 16, from 9:45 - 11:00 AM, in Fr. Haley Hall as we pray together, read reflections according to the liturgical season, and share prayer intentions. During the school year, children of all ages are welcome and there are toys and coloring activities available. For more information, please contact Meghan Krenselewski at 978-421-5795.



CELEBRATE
HOLLISTON - WE NEED
YOUR HELP! Volunteer
at the St. Mary's Booth at
Celebrate Holliston next
Saturday, September 20!
We are looking for a few
more people to staff one
hour time slots at the St.

Mary's booth at Celebrate Holliston. The event will be held from 10 AM - 3 PM at Damigella Field at Placentino School on Woodland Street. The rain date is Saturday, September 27. This is a fun opportunity to share what you love about St. Mary's with the Holliston community. Sign up here or email sarahk9484@gmail.com with any questions: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0C45ACAD29A6FDC61-58155729-stmarys.

THIS MONTH

OUR MUSIC MINISTRY KICKS OFF ALL SEPTEMBER! The St. Mary's Music Ministry serves to magnify God's glory, giving Him praise and gifting each other with the experience of God's power and beauty through sacred song. It is not a requirement to be Catholic or a registered member of our Parish in order to join our music groups. Whether you are an experienced musician or totally new to music, there is a place for you in the St. Mary's Music Ministry! For more information or to sign up, contact our Music Director, Abbey Kelley-Lanser, at 508-492-6076 ext. 224, or musicatstmarysholliston@gmail.com.

Adult Choir: St. Mary's is blessed to have a wonderfully active Adult Choir, a warm and dedicated group with a passion for traditional music. We enrich Sunday liturgy with a variety of choral anthems, ranging from Gregorian chant to modern compositions, both a cappella and accompanied, aided by the help of professional section leaders. Come to a Thursday night rehearsal and try it out!

Now open to: All voices age 13 and older. Rehearsals: Thursdays 7:00 - 9:00 PM in the Lower Church. Singing: Sundays at 11:30 AM Mass (warmups 10:45 AM) and additional Holy Days.

Children's Choir: The Children's Choir is seeking more singers! Join us as we bond with friends through musical games and worshipful songs. We share our music every few Sundays at 9:30 AM Mass. Previously, this group has rehearsed on Wednesday afternoons. Please contact Music Director Abbey Kelley-Lanser with your rehearsal availability to help solidify our schedule.

Now open to: All voices grades 3 - 6. Rehearsals: Wednesdays 3:30 - 4:20 PM in the Lower Church. Singing: Occasional Sundays at 9:30 AM Mass (warmups 8:50 AM).

Youth Music Jams - New This Fall: For our older youth, all interested middle and high schoolers grades 7 and up are invited to join open jam sessions for singers and instrumentalists! Our goal is to inspire youth to collaborate on a variety of Christian songs, harmonizing and improvising together with voices, guitars, and other brought instruments. Eventually, we hope to share our music periodically at Masses and other Church events. Consider bringing your talents and creativity to kickstart the group! Please reach out to Music Director Abbey Kelley-Lanser with your rehearsal availability and ensemble ideas.

Open to: All voices and instrumentalists grades 7 and up. Rehearsals and Performances: TBD (Please reach out to our Music Director).



COR ~ ST. MARY'S FAITH ENRICHMENT PROGRAM

FOR MEN: The Fall 2025 Session of Cor has begun! Our next meeting will be Thursday, September 25, in Sr. Ricci House, and we will continue our journey through the Old Testament. We will learn about God's salvific plan for mankind and seek to better

understand the role God has planned for us. We will meet on the 2nd and 4th Thursdays up to December 11 (except there will be no meeting on November 27) from 7 - 9 PM. Our mission is to join together as Catholic men through scripture, catechesis, prayer and small group discussions to help and support each other as they seek to deepen their relationships with God. All men of St. Mary's parish age 18 and older are welcome to join us for faith enrichment, scripture, catechesis, prayer and brotherhood. For more information, contact StMarysCor@gmail.com.

RESPECT LIFE DINNER: The Massachusetts Citizens for Life is holding a pro-life dinner on Friday, September 26 at 6:00 PM at the Marriott in Newton. John and Dianne Barry are looking to secure a group table. The guest speaker is Kayleigh McEnany, former White House press secretary and current co-host of Outnumbered on Fox News. Please Contact Deacon John at jdbarry@comcast.net if you are interested in attending the dinner.

COMING IN OCTOBER

HOPE FOR LIFE CONFERENCE: The Hope for Life Conference will be held on Saturday, October 4 at the Track at New Balance in Brighton from 8 AM - 4 PM. All are invited to this special event featuring The Chosen's Jonathan Roumie, Mother Olga of the Sacred Heart, Mass by Archbishop Henning, music by the Vigil Project, and much more.

The event is a collaboration of the Archdiocesan Pro-Life Office, the Daughters of Mary of Nazareth, and the Men of Divine Mercy Prayer Group. Please join us in honoring the sanctity and beauty of life. Lunch is provided on-site. For more information or to order tickets, visit www.hopeforlifeboston.com.

COMING IN OCTOBER



MIDDLE SCHOOL YOUTH GROUP KICK OFF! Our MSYG Fall Kick Off and Ice Cream Social is Sunday, October 5 from 6:30 - 8 PM. All teens in Grades 6, 7, and 8 are invited for a new year of faith,

friendship, service and fun. There will be sign-ups for the October 24 trip to Barrett's Haunted Mansion. Have faith, not fear, and save the date!

WINGS (Women in God's Spirit): Our 2025 Fall Season "Spiritualities of the Catholic Church" will begin in early October. We will examine the charisms or gifts of Catholic orders that inspired their founders to gather others to spread the word of God (Augustinians, Dominicans, Benedictines, etc.) and how these gifts apply to our lives today. We meet for six Wednesdays from 9:45 to 11:15 AM in Father Haley Hall. We hope you will join us either in person or over Zoom.



Our meetings include prayer, an inspiring speaker presentation on a relevant topic of the Catholic faith and large or small group sharing with WOMEN OF ALL AGES. Babysitting will be provided for those attending in person. WINGS asks for dues of \$50 per year, or \$20 per season (Fall, Winter, Spring) to defray speaker fees; however, everyone is welcome regardless of ability to pay. For additional information about the WINGS ministry, please call Jen Schiller at 617-852-9632 or Diane Collins at 508-259-7795 or visit our webpage https://stmarysholliston.com/women-in-gods-spirit-w-in-g-s/. To register for WINGS, email stmaryswingssecretary@gmail.com.

ANNUAL WEDDING ANNIVERSARY MASS:

All couples celebrating their 10th, 25th, or 50th wedding anniversaries or another special milestone are invited to a celebratory Mass on Sunday, October 26 at 3:00 PM at the Cathedral of the Holy Cross, Boston. Couples will renew their marriage commitment and receive a special blessing. Family and friends are invited to attend. To register, visit https://bit.ly/WeddingAnniversaryMass2025. For information, please contact Emily at 617-746-5756.

FOR THOSE IN NEED

PANTRY SHELF BACK TO SCHOOL HELP:

Food items needed at the Pantry: Progresso Soup, Campbell's Chunky Soup, Campbell's Tomato Soup, Campbell's Cream of Chicken Soup, Campbell's Cream of Mushroom Soup, canned fruit cocktail, canned peaches, tuna fish, pasta sauce, pasta (various), snacks and juice boxes. Donations may be dropped off in the tan bin by the main parking lot entrance here at St. Mary's, or to the bins outside 73 Charles Street.

SUPPORT CATHOLIC CHARITIES IN

MILFORD: CCM is dedicated to serving individuals and families in need, offering essential services such as food assistance, housing support, and emergency aid. They are in immediate need of: Formula - powdered or liquid, cereal and shelf stable milk to replace school breakfasts, canned goods with pop tops and peanut butter and jelly. At this time of year there is a special need for backpacks and school supplies for all ages. Donations and gift cards (e.g., grocery, Visa or Ace Hardware) can be dropped off at their office at 200 Main St. in Milford. Monetary donations may be mailed to the same address.

FOR OUR STUDENTS

BE A DISCIPLE FOR CHRIST: Our children and youth need faith filled people to help form their conscience and hearts to live out their Baptismal gift of faith. As a community of faith we can be Christ's disciples and teach these young souls to be "Disciples for Christ". Go to our website at https://stmarysholliston.com/ and click the banner that leads you to the registration form and click the Volunteer Form. If you have children in the program, consider teaching a class with another parent or being a Monitor in the lobby. Needs are on the next page.

OPPORTUNITIES FOR VOLUNTEERS ARE AVAILABLE IN THE CHART BELOW:

GRADE	SESSION	TEACHER	MONITOR
	DAY AND TIME	NEEDS	NEEDS
	SUNDAY		
CGS	8:00 to 9:15 AM	2 Assistants	1
GR-1	8:10 to 9:20 AM	3 Teachers	1
GR-2	8:10 to 9:20 AM	2 Teachers	1
GR-2	10:45 AM to Noon	1 Teacher	1
GR-3	7:55 to 9:20 AM	2 Teachers	1
GR-3	10:45AM to 12:15 PM	3 Teachers	1
GR-4	10:45AM to 12:15 PM	3 Teachers	1
GR-5	10:45AM to 12:15 PM	2 Teachers	1
GR-6	4:00 to 5:30 PM	2 Teachers	1
	MONDAY		
GR-8*	7:00 to 8:30 PM	Filled	1
	TUESDAY		
GR-3	4:00 to 5:30 PM	3 Teachers	Filled
GR-4	4:00 to 5:30 PM	3 Teachers	Filled
GR-5	4:00 to 5:30 PM	2 Teachers	Filled
GR-6	4:00 to 5:30 PM	2 Teachers	Filled
GR-7*	7:00 to 8:30 PM	4 Teachers	1
	WEDNESDAY		
GR-2	4:15 to 5:30 PM	2 Teachers	Filled
GR-4	4:00 to 5:30 PM	2 Teachers	Filled
GR-7*	7:00 to 8:30 PM	2 Teachers	Filled
_	THURSDAY		
GR-8*	7:00 to 8:30 PM	4 Teachers	1

<u>Note</u>: *Grades 7 and 8 meet on the same week and Grades 9/10 meet on the opposite week as Grade 7/8.

GRADE 2 IMPORTANT PARENT MEETINGS:

A New Sacramental Curriculum ~ choose one meeting.

- Sunday, Sept. 28, after the 9:30 AM Mass at 10:45 AM, in Fr. Haley Hall.
- Monday, September 29 at 7:00 PM in Fr. Haley Hall.

CHILDREN'S LITURGY OF THE WORD

(CLOW): Begins today, Sunday, September 14, for K - 6 Children.

ASSISTANT TRAINING FOR CATAECHESIS OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD: Training will take place on Saturday, September 20 at 10:30 AM and end at 2:20 PM. Our CGS Assistants under age 18 will be trained by our CGS Coordinators at a time to be determined. Parents of registered CGS children are encouraged to attend this meeting along with any parishioner wanting to know more about CGS. If you plan to attend, please contact our office at 508-429-6076 or st.marysre1870@gmail.com so that we have materials and supplies available for attendees.

GRADE 2 ~ 45 MINUTE MINI CHURCH TOURS:

Children must check in 15 minutes before the tour begins.

Sunday, Sept. 21 by 1:45 PM for 2:00 PM tour. Monday, Sept. 22 by 4:15 PM for the 4:30 PM tour. Parents are welcome to attend.

GRADE 4 AND 5 TOURS OF THE CHURCH:

- Sunday, September 28 at 3:30 PM in the church.
- Monday, September 29 at 4:00 PM in the church.
 Parents can choose the day best for their schedule.
 Sign-up sheets will be available for new Altar Servers and to join the Children and Youth Music Choirs.

TEACHER/COORD. TRAINING MEETINGS:

- **GR-2**: Sun., Sept. 14 at 10:45 AM or Mon., Sept. 15 at 7:00 PM
- GR-3 & 4: Tues., Sept. 16 at 7:30 PM, RM 3-4
- GR-5 & 6: Wed., Sept. 17 at 7:30 PM, RM 3-4
- GR-1: Thur., Sept. 18 at 7:30 PM, RM 3-4

CLASS START TIMES ARE BELOW FOR 2025:

- CGS: Sunday, Oct. 5 at 8:00 AM, Sr. Ricci House.
- GR-1: Sunday, Oct. 19 at 8:10 AM, Center.
- GR-2: Sunday, Oct. 5 at 8:10 or 10:45 AM, Center.
- **GR-2:** Wednesday, Oct. 8 at 4:15 PM, Center.
- GR-3: Sunday, Oct. 5 at 7:55 or 10:45 AM, SRH.
- **GR-3, 4, 5:** Tuesday, Oct. 7 at 4:00 PM, Center, SRH.
- GR-4, 5: Wednesday, Oct 8 at 4:00 PM, Center.
- GR-6: Sunday, Oct. 19 at 4:00 PM, RM 3-4 Center.
- GR-6: Tuesday, Oct. 21, 4:00 PM, RM 3-4 Center.
- **GR-7:** Tues., Oct. 7 or Wed., Oct. 8 at 7:00 PM, FHH.
- **GR-8:** Mon., Oct. 6 or Thur., Oct. 9 at 7:00 PM, FHH.
- **GR-9/10:** Tues., Oct. 28 or Wed., Oct. 29 at 7:00 PM. FHH.



GRADE 11 CONFIRMATION
NIGHT OF RELECTION – NEXT
SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 21: Night
of Reflection with the opportunity for
Confession for the Candidates. Sunday,
September 21 from 6:30 - 7:30 PM.

Please sign in for your Night of Reflection (Holy Hour with Adoration and Confession) at 6:15 PM in the Parish Center Lobby that Sunday night.

The attendance sheet will be with an adult leader at the monitor desk there. After signing in, please go straight upstairs to the Church where the service will begin at 6:30 PM. There will be four priests for Confession.